
Sunrise Pickleball Club 
Minutes of Member Meeting 12/2/17 

 

At 9:15 A.M. the fall meeting of the Sunrise Pickleball Club was called to order at the Rusch Park 

pickleball courts by Lee Swayne, President.  Approximately 55 Sunrise Pickleball members were present. 

 

After welcoming remarks Lee stated the Sunrise Pickleball Club now has 286 members. 

 

New Business: 

 

1. Election of Club Officers. – All officers were voted on with a voice vote.  All officers were 

approved with a unanimous aye vote of 55, nay votes 0.  The 2018 Sunrise Pickleball Club 

officers are 

a. President – Lee Swayne 

b. Vice President – Jim Sheridan 

c. Co Secretaries – Joe Del Rio / Gary Pike 

d. Treasurer – Teresa Ward 

 

2. The Sunrise Pickleball Club carried a 2 million dollar Liability Insurance Policy in 2017.  The cost 

of the Policy was $400 per year based on 50 members.  This policy will continue through the 

year 2018 at a cost of approximately $1400.00 annually based on our present membership. 

 

3.  In 2019 we will seek a new Liability bid based on the membership at that time. 

 

4. Because of this increase and other court maintenance costs an increase in Sunrise Pickleball 

Club dues for 2019 will be considered based on our income and expensed for 2018. 

 

5. Steve Cooper stated that future Sunrise Recreation and Park District plans for 2019 may include 

the conversion of the old tennis courts to new pickleball courts that are covered.  The roof will 

be equipped with solar for heating the Park’s swimming pool. 

 

6. Dale Filbert said 30 members have not picked up their 2017 membership cards and free ball.  

Members need to contact Dale for their membership card and free ball. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:30 a.m. 

 

Submitted by Co Secretary 

Gary Pike 

 


